
Coordinator’s Report - 19, January 2025 

 

a)​ Historic Properties Update  - Several Friends met with Emily Temple 

Abels and Peter Temple of Larmore Scarlett to discuss process and needs 

around transfer of property from monthly or quarterly meeting ownership; 

as a result the committee approved doing a title search on the Colora 

Meetinghouse property to discover current ownership and restrictions on 

the property; communications sent to Larmore Scarlett; will go out to 

WGMM and Steve Balderston, Colora MH trustee 

b)​ PYM Nominating/Councils - coordinator has begun service; minute we 

sent on seeking practical advice on transfer of property was received and 

the need affirmed by others; the Admin Council will be taking up the work 

c)​ 4th month -  Mill Creek likes their neighboring community to see that our 

meeting house is alive and welcoming to all.  

 

The program activity will explore the concept of "perception" and how many people can 

be presented with the same information and internalize that info in unique and personal 

ways.  Much as Quakers experience the concept of "GOD" in their own way.  It will be a 

multi-generational activity, and the children will be encouraged to participate with the 

adults.     

 

Our previous quarterly meeting session at Mill Creek began with breakfast at 8:45, 

program at 9:30; worship 10:30-11:15, and virtual meeting for worship with attention to 

business at 1:00pm. It will likely be similar.  

 

d)​ 7th month Joint Quarter - Centre host; Judy Hinds is scheduled to do a 

program on Warner Mifflin; CQ does not have a meeting to help  host and 

is worried about assistance in crossing the road at Centre. 

e)​ Tender Time Discussion Group - if there is interest, the coordinator will 

help organize an evening discussion group to start towards the end of 

February, probably on a Wednesday or Friday evening 

f)​ I monitored sale prices at Best Buy and purchased a new wireless printer. I 

will begin to transfer any needed files on the office desktop before 

recycling the old equipment.  

g)​ Education grant links and applications were updated in early January and 

communicated to monthly meetings.  

 


